NHSA Annual Meeting
September 10, 2021 @ Puritan Back Room
8:00 AM

PHX, ESC, LRW, RAYS, GYT all represented.

President Steve Van DerBeken called the meeting to order and asked for changes to any contact
information.

Last year's Secretary's Report was briefly gone over as accepted. Treasurer's Report was gone
over by Steve as John DiCaprio could not be present for meeting. Steve broke down the report,
and last year league budgeted right on to cover scholarships and expenses. Medals/Awards
have been kept from previous season.

Election of Officer's: All three officers to remain on, as all three are interested to continue.
RAYS made motion to accept.

Old Business: RAYS thanked by everyone on being able to hold Championship meet in the
bizarre season. Teams were thankful for this ending for their swimmers and appreciated how
well the meet was run. Everyone thanked Marilyn and the RAYS for getting it all accomplished.
Steve spoke of former NHSA swimmer, Morgan Stickney, who recently won two gold medals in
Paralympics. The NHSA donated money to her in the last couple of years to help her
fundraising efforts.

New Business: This year's meet is slated for March 18-20, at UVAC. The three meet
requirement for this year's meet will again be waived, as meets/facilities/etc. are still in
question. The meet is on New England Swimming website as a 100% invite. Steve will go over
budget with Scott Ellis and discuss in a way to keep meet fees reasonable and have a balanced
budget.

T-shirt sales: League will wait and see what happens with meet, and where it is. UVAC could
have sales, if meet is at their facility. Summer NHSA meet at Raco is still a good possibility for
2022.

Next year's meeting to be held on Friday, September 9, 2022.
Minutes submitted,

Brian Crawford
NHSA Secretary



